Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Domiciliary Care and Care Homes
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. The list of providers that the council has contracted to provide domiciliary/ home care since 2011, with the accompanying dates.
2. The list or providers that the council has contracted to provide residential care since 2011, with the accompanying dates.
Answer:
Please find attached file with current contracts only, not everything stretching back to 2011.  To collate data for all the contracts that the Council had since 2011 would be an excessive amount of work to obtain and this exercise would exceed the cost limit.  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
